ST. PAuL's ErPiscoPAL CHURCH, DULUTH, MN JuNE-JuLy, 2019

Everyday Callings

For just over a year, we have been working on “creating a culture of calling”

here at St. Paul’s. We received a grant and training from the Vibrant Faith

initiative that gives us ideas and resources on calling. We kicked it off last

October with a weekend of events with Laura Fanucci from the Collegeville

Institute. Our theme for the year was “Called to the Way of Love” (combining

calling with our national church’s focus on the way of love). Some of our

Wednesday Church Nights focused on calling. We had a staff day of reflection

on calling. Our formation programs focused on calling in various ways CO”ed to The
throughout the year. There were newsletter articles, sermons and a youth

retreat on calling. WOY of Love

[ have also had conversations with individuals and in small groups about

calling. The thing that I have encountered over and over is people wondering if they have ever been called.
I've heard “I don’t think I've ever been given a calling” over and over...

[ think this happens because we believe that a calling is a “lightning bolt” moment, God’s voice from the sky
telling us what we are to do with the rest of our life. There are some famous Bible stories that depict call-
ing in this way. This can happen, but most often, I believe, our callings are much more ordinary.

[ recently spent time with my 93-year-old father. I asked him what he enjoys most now that his health lim-
its some of the things he can do. He said he loves helping out at his church, volunteering at the St. Vincent
DePaul Society and taking care of his garden (the fruits of which he mostly gives away). I wondered out
loud if these things might be his “callings” at this stage of his life. He looked at me quizzically, as if to say
“but they're so ordinary.”

Theologian Michael Himes lifts up the importance of joy, talents and service in discerning our callings. He
asks three questions: Is it a source of joy? Does it tap into your talents and gifts? Is it of genuine service to
the people around you and to society at large? Callings are not always extraordinary, life-changing things.
They are often simple things like organizing music sheets, sorting donations and growing vegetables for
the neighbors. I know someone who tenderly cares for her aging dog, and another who devotes herself to
discouraging the use of single-use plastic products like straws and grocery bags. Callings? [ believe so.

We will continue our focus on “creating a culture of calling” here at St. Paul’s. Hopefully, as we continue to
teach, pray and reflect on this important part of the Christian life, you will see and know that God’s callings
are all around you, mostly in ordinary things.

Starting in August, the Messenger will feature a parishioner sharing their story of everyday callings. If you
would like to share your story, please let me know.

Peace,
Bill Van Oss, Rector
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EVENING BIBLE STUDY

Our evening Bible study group has decided to ‘return to the beginning’ and is
now discussing Genesis, re-visiting the origin stories that ground Christianity
and the other monotheistic faiths. At our May meeting we began these conver-
sations, talking about the Creation stories, the Garden of Eden, Cain and Abel
among other things. We had thoughtful conversations regarding how these sto-
ries teach us about creation, good and evil, sin, sibling rivalry, etc.

Dates for our upcoming meetings are July 23, August 20, and September 17.
We meet 6:30-8:00 in the Parish Hall. You are welcome to join us! Please call
the office to learn about the sessions, or email Reverend Barb about it (belliott@d.umn.edu).

God’s blessings... --Barbara Elliott

OPUS Il

All are welcome! What’s new for June and July?

THURSDAY, JUNE 20™ AT 11:00 am in the Parish Hall, followed by lunch. PR
GATEWAY to the WORLD our pride of Duluth Aerial Lift Bridge. From a 17" Century Battle- A — S
field in Belgium, to Abraham Lincoln’s billion dollar savior, from the birth of steel, to the mobi- q -
lization of global economics, all have passed through the gateway to the world. We will watch = ="

a documentary DVD entitled, “Gateway to the World: Duluth-Superior’s Aerial Lift Bridge” DU
produced with grant funds from the Duluth Superior Area Community Foundation, as part of

the celebration of the bridge’s centennial.

T

5

LUT

THURSDAY, JULY 18™ AT 11:00 am in the Parish Hall, followed by lunch.
IT'S THE “BEES KNEES”
We are excited to have two bee lovers with us: Professor Emeritus David Hogg who is a retired

Entomologist and St. Paul’'s own Lynnea Hultkrantz who is passionate about our local bees
and their survival.

Call Rev. Alice Olson with any questions.
—Respectfully Submitted by Rev. Alice Olson

St. Paul’s Episcopal Church Staff Directory
Phone: 218-724-3535

Clergy

The Rev. William Van Oss, Rector billvanoss@stpaulsduluth.org
The Rev. Dr. Barbara Elliott, Assisting Priest belliott@d.umn.edu

The Rev. Margaret W. Thomas, Priest Emerita tmsnelmw@cpinternet.com
Parish Staff

Dr. Tom Hamilton, Director of Music tomhamilton@stpaulsduluth.org
Kathy Jurasek, Sexton

Rita Rosenberger Parish Secretary office@stpaulsduluth.org
Natalie Smith, Parish Treasurer natalie@stpaulsduluth.org

Sue Van Oss, Director of Christian Formation suevanoss@stpaulsduluth.org




PAGE 3

FROM THE VESTRY

May 2019 Vestry Meeting
Please watch for more information in the next few
The May Vestry meeting was held May 21st. The April weeks on the items listed above. There will be an-
meeting minutes and financials were reviewed but not nouncements in church about these and others includ-
approved since there was not a quorum. Items dis- ing the CHUM Rhubarb Festival, Hands Across Duluth,
cussed included the tuck-pointing project to address Vacation Bible School and others.
the water incursion problem in the sanctuary, future
fundraising ideas, the Landscaping project, the pro- Respectfully submitted by,
posal by Buffy Helstrom to do a pilot project providing
meals to those who have a need. Other items included Mark Brown,
the damage to the shrubbery in the front lawn, the ad- Senior Warden
dition of a Pledge option to the Online Giving web
page. Rev. Bill Van Oss provided a clergy update.

NeEws FROM NE MISSION AREA

The Northeast Mission Area (NEMA) includes churches from Grand Marais, Ely, Grand Rapids, Moose
Lake, Aitkin, Hermantown and Duluth. Our gathering took place on April 13. The Bishop attended, along
with many staff (missioners). As a group we gathered and presented ideas about the profile of our Episco-
pal Church of Minnesota for the future 10th Bishop of Minnesota. This information was then submitted to
the Search Committee.

Our NEMA gathering was an enjoyable chance to meet and visit with attendees from around our region.
You are welcome to attend the next NEMA gathering. You do not have to be a delegate to attend. All are
welcome to hear news and activities from around our region and around our state.

The date of the next Northeast Mission Area Gathering will be posted.

Submitted by Nat Constance, delegate to the Northeast Mission Area

LIBRARY NEwWS

Olcott Room Library reconfiguration will continue through summer by Faye Witt.
Thanks so much!

Respectfully submitted by Rev. Margaret Thomas

DAMIANO SOUP KITCHEN

St. Paul’'s will be serving at the Damiano Soup Kitchen on Monday, June 3, and Monday,
July 1, from 8:30 am to 1:00 pm. Volunteers are always welcome; half-shifts are available.
Let me know if you can help. Remember to bring a hat. Thanks! P~

Thanks, Nelson Thomas
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CHRISTIAN FORMATION NEWS

Vacation
Bible School

June 24-27, 9 am-noon

Ages 3-10, ages 11
and up serve as
youth leaders

3

AN T a0
“Wie n = __-“:_’“. >
- Mdventure Pro°

Blast off on great cosmic adventures filled with crafts, songs, games, skits, Bible stories
and snacks! The youth of our parish will be leading a fun Vacation Bible School Monday-
Thursday mornings June 24-27. Early drop off option for working parents starts at 7:45
am. Cost is $25 per child.

Register (@ www.stpaulsfaithformation.org by June 1; please note registration is on a first

come, first served basis and was almost full by May 15 so don’t delay.

Youth leadership team training and set-up is Thursday, June 20 from 10 am-2 pm
(includes lunch). Please let Sue know if you are interested in being on the team this year!

Our VBS service project is creating birthday party kits
for families at Steve O'Neil Apartments and
Lifehouse. We will collect birthday party supplies,
plates, napkins, small party favors. If you have a left-
over package of something appropriate for a child’s
birthday, bring it to VBS. Thanks!
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Love your Neighbor

Hands Across

who doesn't

6O look like you,

D UIUth ® think like you,

. love like you,

ly 10-13, 2019
July ’ @ speak like you,

Love Your Neighbor

l"_ pray like you,

vote like you.

Love your Neighbor.

Teen Immersion/ Service Experience

Youth will engage in learning, service

out the call to love our neighbors. No Exceptions.

All spots are currently filled, but we have a waitlist. Please contact
Sue to be put on the waitlist.

Adults: We need many hands to help with HAD! If you can help prep a meal,

chaperone for a three hour time slot, drive a group of teens, etc. we need you!

Check out the online sign up:

|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
projects and fun that help them live
|
|
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|
|

https:/ /www.sionupgenius.com/go/30EOC4EA9A822A31-hands
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CHRISTIAN FORMATION NEWS (CONT)

Acolyte Appreciation Sunday, June 2. All
acolytes are invited to vest for the 10 am ser-
vice as we recognize their service. Immediately
following the service, they will depart for Planet
3 Extreme Adventure Park for trampoline fun
and a pizza lunch. Please RSVP to Sue if you
will attend.

Summer God on the Go Kits Pick up a kit
with fun items to help your family stay connect-
ed to God this summer wherever you are; on
the beach, at the cabin, on a car trip or in the
backyard. Grandparents: do you have grand-
kids visiting you this summer? Pull out the bag
at mealtime or bedtime for a great way to con-
nect and share your faith! Or if you are travel-
ing to visit your grandkids; bring the bag along!

Summer Sunday Program: This year’s pro-
gram is called God’'s Green Art and will engage
kids in God’s love through a different art project
each week of summer. The art projects will be
geared towards younger children (prek-2"
grade) Older kids/teens who would like to serve
as helpers can let me know when they arrive
each Sunday morning and | will select the num-
ber | need based on that day's activities. We
need to limit the number of older kids serving
as helpers so we can keep the focus and atten-
tion on the younger ones. Join us every Sun-
day from June 2-August 25. Chil-
dren should wear clothes they
don’t mind getting messy in!
Children begin the service in
church with their families, are
dismissed before the Gloria and
return at the sign of peace. Our
supplies will be reused/upcycled
items: if you have some of the
following to contribute, bring
them to the parish office:

jar lids (about the size of spaghetti sauce)
Pine cones

Small twigs/sticks

Flowers from your garden — contact Sue and
she can let you know which Sundays they are
needed

Thick grass or vines

Empty paper toweling rolls

Yarn, any color

Small rocks/pebbles

Seed pods

Small pieces of birchbark

Watercolor paper

% % % %

Watercolors

Marbles

Potting soil- need 3 5-Ib. bags

Shallow clay or other ceramic potting contain-
ers (to plant a God garden- like a fairy garden)
can be used or new

Galactic Blast Vacation Bible School: blast
off on a week of cosmic adventures, crafts,
games, songs, stories
and snacks. It will be
held June 24-27 from
9am-noon each day
with an early drop off
option for working par-
ents. Registration
available at
www.stpaulsfaithformation.org where you can
fill out the form and pay online, but it is almost
full (if not full already by the time this is pub-
lished) so don’t delay! Training for youth ages
11 and up that want to be part of our astronaut
crew will be Thursday, June 20 from 10 am-2
pm; this includes lunch and time to decorate as
well. Outer space decor needed: if you have
any space décor (rockets, planet posters, etc.)
or games we could borrow please let Sue
know!

Hands Across Duluth is July 10-13 and has a
waiting list basis at this point. We are at 40
teens! Please email Sue to be added to the
wait list. Adult hospitality help July 10-13: As
part of hosting Hands Across Duluth for Episco-
pal youth; we will need parishioners to help in
preparing meals, safe church trained adults to
stay over for one night and to help transporting
youth and supervising water activities. We are
also in need of a certified lifeguard for two
evening activities! If you can help email or call
Sue or check out the online sign up at
https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/30EOC4EA9A822A31-hands

Episcopal Youth Music Camp: 27 of our
youth will attend Episcopal Youth Music Camp
August 4-10 at Camp One Heartland in Willow
River. Thank you to all who contributed funds
to assist the campers in going to camp! As part
of the week, all campers participate in a youth
musical and everyone is welcome to come to
camp and see the final production on Saturday
August 10 at 12:30pm at the camp. We send
care packages to the youth during their week at




PAGE 7

CHRISTIAN FORMATION NEWS (CONT)

camp, and if you would like to donate items (no
food please), you can drop them off at the
church office or give to Sue any time before
August 2. Any small item (craft, cards, journal,
coloring, book) they could use during their indi-
vidual quiet times in their cabins are greatl)( ap-
preciated! Ages range from 3™ grade to 11™
grade.

Service on the Shore/Picnic: you will hear our
music campers sing and share their reflections
about camp at a fun outdoor service at the
Brighton Beach pavilion on Sunday, August 11
at 10 am. The campers will also be providing a
picnic lunch for all who come, so mark your cal-
endars now!

More Summer ldeas: check out

www.stpaulsfaithformation.org for great sum-
mertime ideas to keep kids busy during the
summer, prevent boredom, encourage learning
and creativity. It's all under the Celebrating the
Seasons tab, and then click on summer!

Submitted by Sue Van Oss,
Director of Christian Formation

Com i n g U p Th iS Fal I = Christian Formation planning is already underway

for next fall at St. Paul’s; here are some important dates to mark in your calendars:

August: an email will be sent mid-August to all families with registration and other information

September 8: Rally Day!

September 11: First Wednesday Church Night

September 18: First GIFT (Growing in Faith Together) Night — Finding Faith in Harry Potter Sequel!

September 19: Adult Harry Potter Night

September 20-21: Youth Overnight — Harry Potter Fest 2.0

Holly Potter

October 18-20: MNTEC (Minnesota Teens Encounter Christ) Retreat held here at St. Paul’s!

October 25-27: St. Paul’'s 150" Anniversary Celebration weekend




Superior!

Outdoor Service @
Brighton Beach
Sunday, July 14, 2019
10 am




PAGE 9

Service on e

the Shore &
Picnic Lunch

Sunday, August 11
Brighton Beach Pavilion

Grab a lawn chair or blanket and join us
for the 10 am Service on the Shore!
Episcopal Youth Music Cémpers will be
singing at this service and hosting a
picnic lunch afterwards to say thank you
for all the support they received to help
them go to music camp!

Food provided, just bring a chair or
blanket to sit on!

We will have some chairs
available for our elderly
parishioners
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SAFE CHURCH TRAINING

What is Safe Church Policy?

In our Baptismal Covenant, we promise to respect the dignity of every human being. One way that we live
out that value in the Episcopal Church in Minnesota is through the implementation of our Safe Church Poli-
cies. These policies establish and maintain standards intended to ensure that our faith communities are safe
places where all of God’s people are loved and encouraged to grow into the people God calls us to

be. These policies provide specific recommendations, best practices, and guidelines that seek to protect
children, youth, and vulnerable adults.

The Safe Church Policies were recently updated in April of 2019 at the urging of the General Convention of
the Episcopal Church. These updated policies and training materials now include best practices for: facility
safety, current child protection research, the needs of vulnerable adults, support for LGBTQ and gender non-
binary persons, awareness of diverse sensory needs, off-site and overnight programming, camp and retreat
centers, social media and other communication practices.

ECMN now has three (3) distinct tiers of training. Each tier can be completed in person with an ECMN-
certified trainer or online. Sue Van Oss will become a certified trainer at the end of June and will be offering
several trainings in the coming months.

Tier 1. Universal Training

Summary: Each faith community is required to offer this one-hour community-wide training annually that pro-
vides a broad overview of all policies with attention to how to create a safe, healthy and transformational
faith community. This will be offered at one of our Wednesday Church Nights in the fall.

Tier 2. Safe Church for God’s Children
Summary: Tier Two is a three-hour foundational training for anyone who has keys to the church building
and/or is in ministry with children, youth, or vulnerable adults.

Tuesday, August 6 at 6 pm, or Sunday, August 25 at 11 am will be the
first two dates this will be offered. You can attend either session;
both will be held in the children’s room.

Tier 3. Safe Church for God’s People is additional training for staff and clergy, who are involved in managing
ministries for youth and adults alike. It discusses the power dynamics present in pastoral relationships and
how to prevent sexual harassment and exploitation.

Respectfully submitted by Sue Van Oss

CHUM NEws

CHUM Rhubarb Festival, Saturday, June 29, at First Lutheran Church and London Road

If it is June in Duluth, it must be time for all things rhubarb!! As is St. Paul’s custom, we will be baking our
wonderful rhubarb scones and coffee cakes for the Festival. Please bring in your rhubarb by Sunday, June
23. We will be chopping rhubarb after the service on the 23rd and baking during the week. All are welcome
to join us. Our baking schedule will be announced soon.

Not a baker? Not to worry! This year, CHUM is also asking for help with setting up for the Festival during
the week. This will include moving items from storage, setting up tents, tables, etc. at First Lutheran. And,
of course, what goes up must come down after the Festival.

UBARB
oo™ o Fesn,,
o
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If you any questions, please contact Jane Jarnis or Sue Brown.

Happens
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BisHoP SEARCH UPDATE

The Bishop Search Committee has now gathered
information from around the state. People were invit-
ed to submit an online survey and were invited to
attend meetings around the state. From this input
the Search Committee is now putting together our
profile of who we are, the Episcopal Church in Min-
nesota.

On June 24, 2019 the Profile for Bishop will be post-
ed and nominations open. August 3, 2019 is the
nomination deadline.

The candidates’ materials and reference checks will
take place from August 10 to September 6, 2019.
Interviews of prospective candidates will take place
starting on August 12, 2019. There is a discernment
retreat where the Search Committee will forward a
slate of three to five candidate names to the Stand-
ing Committee.

By November 22 the slate of candidates will be an-
nounced.

January 12, 2020 will begin a week of Walkabout
with the candidates. The candidates will visit sites
throughout the state. This is a chance for anyone to
attend. You can meet and listen to the slate of pro-
spective Bishops.

January 25, 2020 the voting will take place at the
Election Convention.

On June 6, 2020 the 10th Bishop of Minnesota will
be consecrated by the Presiding Bishop. All are wel-
come to this wonderful event.

Submitted by Nat Constance, Council member

Bishop search prayer

God of light and life, you have faithfully guided the people of the Episcopal Church in Minnesota since the
very beginning. You have raised up hard-working and entrepreneurial leaders, blessed us with racial and
cultural diversity, deepened our faith, given us the courage to stand with neighbors who are struggling, and
increased our awareness of your presence and activity. Help us to trust your Holy Spirit as we open our
minds and hearts to discern the leader who can help us participate in your preferred and promised future.
In the name of Jesus, the one who came to share our place and free us from everything that keeps us from

your love so we can live for others. Amen.

Plastic-Free Church Brainstorming Session
Monday, June 16, 6:30 - 7:30 pm

in the Parish Hall

All ages welcome; childcare provided.

This is a chance to generate and recycle ideas on how St. Paul’s can continue to
care for God’s creation within our walls by reducing the amount of plastics, toxins,
single use disposables, etc. Come and share your ideas! This is not large construc-
tion/actual building ideas; more about smaller ideas we can implement in our pro-
grams, events, and ministries. For example, we started using cloth table runners in-
stead of plastic tablecloths. Can’t attend the session but have ideas? Please email or

call Sue Van Oss.
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150TH BIRTHDAY

Happy Birthday—St. Paul’s Church is 150 years old this year. The
original building was at Lake Avenue and Second Street. It was the
first church building in Duluth. Mark your calendars for a festive cele-
bration weekend October 25, 26, and 27.

There will be activities for everyone such as a special worship service
on Sunday, celebratory music, a dinner at Greysolon Plaza, tours of
the Church, a tea, children’s activities and that is only the beginning.
If you have ideas or would like to help, come to a meeting in the Ryan
Room, Sunday June 2 after the 10 am service, or contact Terry Rob-
erts.

FROM THE ARCHIVES

OLDEST CHURCH
10 GELEBRATE
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NOTES OF A DIFFERENT KIND....

Sisters and brothers in Christ:

As you may know, my father died in early April. It was a long time coming, but when it happened, the landscape
changed drastically. Even when we think we are prepared for the inevitable outcome, the sense of anticipation
was replaced by profound sadness.

The last time | visited my dad when he could converse was two years ago. Since he was still able to walk on his
own, | took him out for lunch. | didn’t realize how far he his memory had slipped until we were being seated, and
he asked me, “How’s your Dad?” My immediate response was, “He’s doing great!” From there we talked about a
lot of things, but very little of the conversation made much sense, but, nonetheless, it was great conversation. |
took him back to the nursing home and headed for Duluth. The drive home was very emotional as | realized the
things that made him my Dad were gone. However, comfort came remembering his sense of humor. He loved to
tell jokes and was very good at it. He also easily laughed at himself. With that in mind, | imagined him outside him-
self watching our lunch conversation and seeing the humor in his absent-mindedness. Of course, it's sad when
someone experiences loss like his, but | truly believe that he would have relished the random thoughts with grace
and humor. (An aside: my sister called the next day. She had been to visit him, and he told her about the nice
lunch he had with this guy. “l don’t know who he was, but he sure was a nice guy.”)

At his memorial service, we processed to For All the Saints. Being surrounded by such sounds was moving be-
yond belief. | knew that | would never be able to sing the high E on the Alleluia because of my tight throat choking
back tears. However, the congregation sustained the sound and held me up when | was unable to sing. Such is
the great gift of music in community.

Brad, my nephew and former student, played the organ for the service. | was so very proud of him. It was com-
forting to be able to sit with my children and sing with my family around me. He played my favorite Bach fugue for
the postlude. With the doors of the church wide open, the music rang through the neighborhood as we stood out-
side the church awaiting military honors. In the silence after he released the last chord, someone inside the
church shouted, “Amen!” Amen indeed.

Thank you all for your love and support during this difficult time. | was moved and comforted to see the plant sent
by St. Paul’s for the service. | am blessed to be surrounded by such a great community of faith.

Peace,
Tom Hamilton

Join us for the

Surmmer Family Choirlll \’\%b UP XOUF VO[CG
Jung 23, Fuly 28, and August 18
All ages weleome: © t0 109,

Mext in the church 2t %15 am to

lIearn a simple and fun song to sing for

church.
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LAY MINISTRY SCHEDULE—JUNE

Please find a sub if you are unavailable for your scheduled date.

June 2 June 9 June 16 June 23 June 30
ALTAR GUILD | KLEONARD C CONRAD J MARINAC J JARNIS C CONRAD
J Harvey S Hall J Elliott D Kolquist S Hall
L Hultkrantz S Hartley P Markert A Schliep S Hartley
S Meyer C Miller S Meyer
A Sadowski A Sadowski
LECTOR 8:00 AM | A MacKenzie N Diener M Gustafson J Pastor S Stromquist
USHERS | G & K Bubalo B & C Dinan J & H Ransom G & K Bubalo M & S Brown
C Orsak P Waite K Swanson J Jarnis D Morin
D Morin D Kolquist P Waite C Orsak D Kolquist
ACOLYTES See www.stpaulsfaithformation.org for current acolyte schedule
LECTOR 10:00 AM | M Gustafson N Diener J Pastor S Meyer P Kruschke
CHALICE | M Gustafson N Diener J Pastor S Anderson M Gustafson
BEARERS | S Anderson G Maloney P Enenbach K Baumgarten G Maloney
K Baumgarten S Stromquist Z Stodola J Stromquist Z Stodola
FLOWER Delivery | Carol Spencer Diane Kolquist Susan Furo Jane Jarnis M & S Brown
. . M Flammang J Farmakes &
COFFEE HOSTS | A & D Sadowski A & D Sadowski & C Orsak M & M Gustafson C Heidenreich
LOCK UP | M Brown D Pederson C Fellman G Maloney D Pederson

Altar Guild Other Duties for JUNE:

June Linens: B Thelen, E Killen

May/June Cleaning—Date 6/24
C CONRAD

C MILLER
P Markert
J Sederberg
J Marinac

Substitutes:

Weekly Teams: G Bouschor, E Killen
Linens: C Conrad, C Miller

Brass: J Sederberg, C Miller
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LAY MINISTRY SCHEDULE -JULY

Please find a sub if you are unavailable for your scheduled date.

July 7 July 14 July 21 July 28 August 4
Brighton Beach
ALTAR GUILD | KLEONARD C CONRAD J MARINAC J JARNIS K LEONARD
J Harvey S Hall J Elliott D Kolquist J Harvey
L Hultkrantz S Hartley P Markert A Schliep L Hultkrantz
S Meyer C Miller
A Sadowski
LECTOR 8:00 AM | A MacKenzie J Pastor S Stromquist M Gustafson N Diener
USHERS | G & K Bubalo B & C Dinan J & H Ransom M & S Brown
K Swanson C Orsak D Morin J Jarnis
J Jarnis P Waite D Kolquist C Orsak
ACOLYTES See www.stpaulsfaithformation.org for current acolyte schedule
LECTOR 10:00 AM | S Stromquist Z Stodola J Stromquist L Van Oss J Pastor
CHALICE | S Stromquist Z Stodola J Stromquist P Enenbach J Pastor
BEARERS | P Enebach S Anderson G Maloney J Pastor K Baumgarten
J Stromquist N Diener M Gustafson S Stromquist N Diener
FLOWER Delivery | Dragich & Pastor | NA Joann Chesser B & C Dinan
S Anderson and C Andrews and
COFFEE HOSTS H Hansen NA J Peterman M & C Bauer D & R Barthel
LOCK UP | J Austin NA M Brown M Brown C Fellman

Altar Guild Other Duties for JULY:

July Linens:

L Hultkrantz, Z Stodola

July/August Cleaning—Date TBD

J MARINAC
S Hall

M Fegley

J Manthey

Substitutes:

Weekly Teams: G Bouschor, E Killen
Linens: C Conrad, C Miller
Brass: J Sederberg, C Miller

Deadline for submissions to the next
issue of The Messenger is
8:00 am, July 22, 2019.
Please email items to:
office@stpaulsduluth.org
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Pentecost Festival

) o 0 ) Sunday, June 9

@Wear red to church!

At coffee hour we will have fun activities for
@ @ all ages including kite-flying (weather per-
@ @ @ mitting), red velvet birthday cake for the

church and more!



